Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners’ Association (BSPOA)
Meeting Minutes

Monday, April 20, 2015
Call to order

Brionne Ouei called the meeting to order at 7:23pm at Dan Batson’s residence.
Present were:

Brionne Ouei, President

Dan Batson, Secretary

Anthony Phelps, Treasurer

Warren King, Director 1

Jean Monefeldt, Director 2
Approval of minutes from last meeting

Minutes from the meeting held on 04/20/2014 were read.  Dan Batson motioned to accept the minutes as read, second by Jean Monefeldt and all were in favor.

Old Business

New Business
Currently balance is $17,880.15 (this is from our November meeting and is tabled until next meeting).
Anthony said lots 9, 23, 25, 48, 51 are still outstanding.  The board made the decision to have our Treasurer double-check PO Box and whoever has not paid, gave him the authority to apply for liens on those unpaid lots.  One of the lots did not get a notice sent to them because we didn’t have them listed as unpaid.  Dan will check to see which lot and will send a late notice as a courtesy rather than going straight to a lean.

Dan mentioned the dead shrubs due to pests and thought we had paid for pest control.  It was determined that Travis Lawncare had dropped the ball on this in 2013 and that is what allowed the bagworms to eat up those shrubs.

Brionne will talk to Westwood Gardens again to see if they can replace the dead shrubs.  Brionne will text the cost to the board members and each of us will reply back with yea or nay.
Brionne brought up the portion of sidewalk in need of repair as it is sticking up.  Dan motioned we start getting bids for repair, second by Anthony and all were in favor.
Anthony will be getting bids for the sidewalk and repair and curb repair this week.  Dan and others on the board will be starting to get bids from companies who could resurface driveways so we can see where the breaks would come in.  Once we find this out, we will get with all lot owners to see who might want to participate in the resurfacing.

Brionne mentioned it might be a good idea for the board to put a vote to our neighborhood and see if we can “adopt a trail” for a portion of the brand new trail system Rogers has beginning across Pleasant Ridge Road at the foot of our hillside entrance.

Anthony is going to find out more about what adopting a trail entails and will report back to the board.  Once we know, we will post something on our facebook page.

Neighborhood Garage Sale is May 2, 2015 from 7am until ?.  Jean is going to the clerks office to get the permit and Warren is going to do up 55 flyers to hang on all doors.
The board discussed that our previous Social Committee is defunct and we may need to post something asking for people to step into 2-3 roles on our Social Committee.

Dan mentioned our next meeting is scheduled for June 8, 2015.  We will hold it at Jean Monefeldt’s home at 1608 Breckenridge Loop.
It was mentioned we need to have information about the different committees, especially the ACC, listed on the website to make it easy for people to contact the persons needed.

Adjournment

Dan Batson motioned to adjourn at 8:15pm, second by Anthony Phelps, all were in favor.
